
March 30, 2004  

The Honorable Jeff Bingaman 
703 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510-3102 

Dear Senator Bingaman, 

On behalf of the Catholic Health Association of the United States (CHA), the national 
leadership organization of more than 2,000 Catholic health care sponsors, systems, facilities, 
and related organizations, I am writing in support of your efforts to ensure that state and local 
governments have the ability to use their funds to provide non-emergency health services to 
legal and undocumented immigrants.  

Specifically, CHA supports your amendment to strike the word "health" from Section 411 of 
the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996 (PRWORA), 
which has been interpreted by some states to prohibit the use of any state and local funds to 
provide life-saving health care to immigrants. This interpretation stands in sharp contrast to 
the thrust of PRWORA, which generally gave states greater authority to determine welfare 
rules, and the resulting confusion has had a negative impact on the health of immigrants in 
many states.

By clarifying that states and local governments may use their own funds to provide health 
services to immigrants, including important preventive care, your amendment can help ensure 
that hospitals and clinics have the clarity they need to serve the best interests of all of their 
patients. As organizations founded in a faith tradition and committed to the principles of 
Catholic social justice teaching, Catholic hospitals recognize and affirm the inherent dignity 
of every human being. Your amendment helps to further that principle.  

Thank you again for your efforts to ensure that state and local governments have the certainty 
they need to use their own funds to provide appropriate health care to all immigrants. If we 
can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely,

Rev. Michael D. Place, STD 
President and Chief Executive Officer  


